
STATE OF CALIFORNIA – CALIFORNIA NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES 
1416 NINTH STREET, P.O. BOX 942836 

SACRAMENTO, CA  94236-0001 

(916) 653-5791

 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Terry Ash 
California Department of General Services 
707 Third Street, 4th Floor 
West Sacramento, California 95605 
 
Environmental Document Transmittal for the Rector Reservoir Bypass Valve Project 
SCH# 2020070017 
Napa County  
 
Dear Ms. Ash: 
 
The Division of Safety of Dams (DSOD) has reviewed the Draft Environmental Impact 
Report for the “Rector Reservoir Bypass Valve Project” which describes a proposed 
modification to the outlet system at Rector Creek Dam to provide environmental releases. 
 
The proposed work will be subject to the jurisdiction of DSOD.  As such, an alteration 
application, together with plans, specifications, and the appropriate filing fee, must be filed 
with DSOD for the work.  All dam safety related issues must be resolved prior to approval 
of the application, and the work must be performed under the direction of a civil engineer 
registered in California.  Erik Malvick, our Design Engineering Branch Chief, is 
responsible for the application process and can be reached at (916) 565-7840. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, you may contact Area Engineer 
Michelle Holmes at (916) 565-7814 or me at (916) 565-7813. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Russell Bowlus, Regional Engineer 
Northern Region 
Field Engineering Branch 
Division of Safety of Dams 
 
cc:  Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 
state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 
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